MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

4th. November 2004

MEETING OPENED:  7.30pm by President Mark

WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS:  Nicole Taylor.  Attendance as per Attendance register;   Apologies: Clive Foster, Glenn Hitch.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Accepted – Neil Spriggs,

                                   Seconded – John Moss

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:

· Cleanup to back of shed done by Mozzy, Bryan Press, Mark Taylor.

· Progressive dinner for Christmas – not enough time to organise it properly e.g. hire bus etc. Suggested that we organise it for next year for February or March.

· Telegraph Office and surrounding land has been given to us by Homestead Park Management (Bungala). It is quite roomy with plenty of space for a TV and library. The letter of agreement is ready for signing by both parties and Mark and Mozzy will both go to see the manager of Homestead Park. The land will help with providing an area for Displays. Mark feels that we need to show a presence from both sides of Homestead Park i.e. from the road as well as inside.

· Bumper Badges – Price is $15 each. There needs to be a list made of definite orders. A list will be collated after the next meeting and an order placed for them if enough are required.

· Cloth badges – can still be made; Mark to look into this.

· Registration Inspection – Horrie Press asked Mark to do an inspection – arranged for next Thurs (11th).
· Name Badges – Mark has done some research on this topic and discovered that the Club has been discussing it since 1983. The ruling that we enforce members to wear badges cannot be enforced as it is an infringement of civil liberties. The Club can only request that members wear them if possible and would like to thank those for making the attempt.
· November run – Ramsay Village- Margaret Ghol to organise. 
· Sign at Front –Neil stated it needs to be upgraded – repainted.  Mark agreed and said he is willing to relocate the Shell sign on the front of our clubrooms and paint the name of the club in bold letters across it and a silhouette of two cars.
CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

· Letter by fax to PA City Council re Land management Plan attention Lee Heron.

· Letter of Agreement between Bungala Aboriginal Corporation – Management of Homestead Park and PAVRC Inc. for signing by both parties.

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

· Letter Port Augusta Campus ChildCare centre requesting use of Father Christmas suit for their Children’s’ Christmas Party on the 8th. December. They are willing to pay for the drycleaning of the suit afterwards.

· All American Day Car Show on Immanuel Oval, Sunday Feb. 20th 2005 at 10 – 4pm.

· All British Day Sunday Feb 13th  2005 at 10.00 am, Uraidla Oval.

· Magazines – The Buzzer Box, The Motor Mouth, The Klaxon News, The Grease Rag, Crank Talk.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE:

Loan of Father Christmas suit to Port Augusta Child Care Centre – approved. 

Have lent the suit on a number of occasions in the past.

CORRESPONDENCE ACCEPTED:  

Neil Spriggs; seconded – Neville Hitch.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Welcome to new treasurer Liz Petry.

Liz stated that not all statements were available.

Balance $1930.18

Term Deposit $ 2000.00

Account paid: Insurance Policy 

Accepted Cec, seconded Neil.

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

Franz was awarded the prize for the Treasure Hunt run last month.

Golf Day – Champion – John Hills – awarded a plaque.

Shed Run 31st. October – 21 cars. Combined Run with Whyalla Club.

· Morning tea at Graeme and Iris Herde’s- look around Nectar Brook and the Fiat 500 that they are restoring.

· Stan Dawes at Wilmington – Museum housing his collection of Minerals, Rock, Fossils, Shells.  It was well set out with every item labelled. Extremely interesting.

· Cec and Barb Scholar Stirling North. – Afternoon Tea and a chance to see how the restoration of the SS is going. (slowly, slowly … to quote Cec.)

· In all, everyone had a good day.

Margaret Ghol to organise the Ramsay Village around town Run on the 18th. November. 14 people will be participating as long as the temperature is no higher than 28 degrees or it is raining.  Afternoon Tea will be provided by Ramsey Village on the return.  John, Mark, Derek, Bill, Mozzie and Wayne indicated their cars would be available on the day.

Progressive Dinner as stated previously we will hold it early next year, when weather is suitable.

Tortoise and Hare Run – Organiser bill Hale April next year.  The Hares will drive via Port Germein and the tortoises through the pass to Melrose.  Details to be finalised early next year.

CATERING COMMITTEE

Nil

HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT:

Nil

GENERAL BUSINESS:

John Moss

· Has brought in a number of Classic Cars Magazines – they are by the door for members to borrow.

· Sporting Car Club SA, ‘Sunseeker Rally’ – June long weekend 2005. Mark and John to meet them next Tuesday to find out their requirements.

· As was seen at last Sundays’ Run – the Morgan is finished and back on the road.

Cec- asked members what is there to read when you visit the Doctor, Dentist, and Hospital – mostly a load of rubbish – does anyone have magazines to donate for males to read. 

Liz – there is a light blue metallic, chopped Hot rod in town. Has anyone else seen it?
Horrie – saw a 1916 –1917 Rolls Royce on its way to Perth.  It will go to America after the Perth Rally.

Bill – saw ‘Spider’s’ Commodore for sale in Rundle street $17,000.

Neil – has anyone seen the ‘Matchbox’ on wheels.  Mark – It’s a SMART car by Daimler Chrysler. It has a Mercedes designed engine- 3 cylinder, Turbo charged. $30,000. One led the Bay to Birdwood run this year.

Mark - The stationery Engines in the shed should be on display on the inner side of the Club – concreted or staked to the ground to keep them there. Only one is in running order.  The Petrol Bowser in the shed – restore it and place it in the clubrooms.

The Jeep – put it in the front on display.

Mozzie – NARC Rally is next year in June.

Peter McKerlie – Austin A70 ute at Quorn was bought for $65 for restoration.

Bill – Knows where there is a 1956/57 VW – Oval Window for sale.

RAFFLE DRAWN BY:

Nicole Taylor and won by Margaret Ghol.

MEETING CLOSED:

8.10 pm.  Member adjourned for a cuppa and a chat. 

NOTE: Cec asking for ads for a “Buy Swap and Sell” from Club Members for the magazine.

